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Justice in Future 

ved a copy of Empow- 
and Accountability: Towards Adminis- 

Justice in a Future South Africa, a paper 
Professor Hugh Corder of the University of 

Town, dated December 1991. The stated 
date discussion and 

xt of an activist executive trying to restruc- 
ety, the theory that ministerial responsi- 
parliament and judicial review of ad- 

verely limited. He therefore conducts a 
f the new structures and procedures that 
and several members of the British 

mean thattheexecutive will bebothempow- 
to make South A&ca a safer, more equita- 

e and less corrupt society and at the same time 
ore accountable to the people in various ways. 
The paper contains an interesting synopsis of 

d, Canada, Britain, Singapore and Malay- 
g, Sri Lanka, India, Nigeria and 
ssor Corder suggests that a future 

titution should protect only 'a right to re- 
of administrative action' and provide for 

opt following his comparative 

ombudsman-type office; 
otion of standing to sue; 

ned extension of the grounds 
for judicial review; 

judicial review applications; 

tion in the areas of police powers and access 
to land, with a view to the possible founda- 

tion of an Administrative Appeals Tribunal mwm 
of general jurisdiction in the future; 
establishment of a code for proper decision- 
making and rule-making; 
establishment of an ~dministrative Review 
Council with general supervisory and advi- 
sory powers over the whole state administra- 
tion; and 
continuing education programs for public 
officials and a public awareness program 
to inform all South Africans of their rights 
and duties under this scheme. 

The preface by Albie Sachs places theauthor's 
work into a broader political context, raising 
several questions in relation to the development 
of a new Constitution. He suggests that the right 
to judicial review of administrative action will 
be an essential element of a Bill of Rights under 
a new Constitution, and that the Bill of Rights 
should be open and self-explanatory so that 
people know what their basic rights are without 
having to go to a lawyer. 

The paper was published by the SA Constitu- 
tion Studies Centre, London and Cape Town. If 
you are interested in obtaining a copy of the 
paper, contact Hugh Corder or Albie Sachs, 
Department of Public Law, University of Cape 
Town, Rondebosch 7700, South Africa. 

New Zealand FOI Review 
The Law Commission of New Zealand has ad- 
vised the Council that it will be reviewing spe- 
cific provisions of the Oficial Information Act 
1982 (NZ) .  The review will be of a fine-tuning 
nature rather than a comprehensive examination 
of the principles underlying the Act. The subject 
of the review will include: 

provisions dealing with both confidentiality 
of advice and the free and frank expression of 
opinion, with a view to more precise defini- 
tion of the interests to be protected; 
provisions used to deal with broadly defined 
requests and requests for large amounts of 
information; 
whether there should be an ability to charge 
for time spent and other expenses incurred in 
assessing requests for information; 
whether grounds for refusal should apply to 
requests for personal information; and 
whether diplomatic documents should be 
subject to special rules. 


